

The newsletter for the community of Orford and Gedgrave

Issue No. 367 October 2022

Edited by: James Kennedy and NOTT Clerk Published by: Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust Printed by: Leiston Press Ltd Although published and funded by Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust, Village Voice is totally unbiased in its reporting. The Council therefore holds no responsibility for its content except that submitted by and on behalf of the Council or Trust.

All copy must be received by midday on Thursday 20 October, preferably by email to:

orfordtrust@btconnect.com or put through the Town Hall letterbox

Priority for inclusion is given to articles that are about or directly affect the community of Orford and Gedgrave and inclusion is subject to editing and availability of space. Contributors should be aware that this newsletter is published on the website of Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and the New Orford Town Trust (www.orfordparishandtrust.onesuffolk.net)

COPY DEADLINE FOR THE NOVEMBER ISSUE OF VILLAGE October dates for your diary **VOICE IS MIDDAY ON THURSDAY 20 OCTOBER**

ORFORD AND GEDGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL ANNOUNCEMENTS Vacancy

There is currently one vacancy for a Councillor to represent Orford on the Parish Council. This vacancy is a voluntary role which will, after the cancellation of the September meeting following the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, be filled by co-option at the next Parish Council meeting, to be held on Wednesday 12 October 2022.

Anyone wishing to be considered for this vacancy should write a letter to the Clerk to arrive before noon on Tuesday 11 October 2022. Applicants must be 18 years of age or over and have had their main residence or place of work in Orford, or within 3 miles of Orford, for the past 12 months. The Parish Council as a body also acts as the Trustee for the New Orford Town Trust.

If you wish to discuss details of the role of a Parish Councillor, please call me at the office on 459172.

Thanks

The Parish Council would like to thank everyone who attended and assisted with the Annual Village Feast that was held in August. A special thank you to Flaming Cheek for the entertainment, the Barmann for the outside bar, the Meat Shed for the hog roast, and Pump Street Bakery for the use of the electric.

Marie Backhouse, Clerk to Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council

VILLAGE FUND

The New Orford Town Trust has already made grants to several local organisations from its Village Fund. The next applications will be considered in October and should be submitted to the Clerk, preferably by email, by 9am on Tuesday 18 October. Please contact the Clerk for more information and an application form.

Kara Reed, Clerk to New Orford Town Trust, orfordtrust@btconnect.com

OCTOBER AT ST BARTHOLOMEW'S

All are welcome to join us at St Bartholomew's, Orford for the following services in October:

- First and second Sunday: Holy Communion, 9.30am (Second Sunday, Book of Common Prayer)
- Third Sunday (16 October): all-age Baptism and Holy communion at 9.30am
- Fourth Sundays: We join Sudbourne and Iken congregations for Holy Communion at 9.30am at Sudbourne Church
- Wednesdays at 5pm: Evening Prayer (BCP) please note new time

A CHURCH NEAR YOU WEBSITE (www.achurchnearyou.com) provides details of all church services and events in the local area. For further information contact the Team Rector: Rev Giles Tulk 01394 450610 revgileswtr@gmail.com

- Each Monday: badminton Orford Town Hall, 10am-12noon
- Each Monday (except bank holidays): Coffee and Chat Orford Sports and Recreation Club, 1-3pm (part of Warm Rooms)
- Each Wednesday: chair pilates Orford Sports and Recreation Club, 11am-12noon
- Each Monday and Wednesday: Methodist Chapel tea room, serving lunch, 11am-2pm
- Each Wednesday: badminton Orford Town Hall, 7-9pm
- Each Friday: Bart's Hall Warm Room Bart's Hall, 11am-4pm (starts on Friday 7 October)
- Each Saturday: Orford Country Market Orford Town Hall, 9.30am-1pm
- Saturday 1 October: Macmillan Coffee Morning Orford Sports and Recreation Club, 11am-2pm
- Thursday 6 October: Gardening Club Orford Town Hall, from 7pm
- Saturday 15 October: Aldeburgh Music Club and Ensemble Hesperi concert -Orford Church, 7.30pm
- Sunday 16 October: bulb planting in Orford Churchyard, 11am-1pm

Events in Church in October

Saturday 15 October, 7.30pm, Aldeburgh Voices and the Ensemble Hesperi Concert

Part of the Early Music Day. Tickets from Britten Pears Arts. Please note access to the church may be limited for part of this day while the church is

Sunday 16 October, 11am to 1pm, bulb planting in the churchyard. This year we will have 500 native daffodil bulbs to plant in St Bartholomew's Churchyard. We are focusing on the edge of the churchyard where we hope they will naturalise and make a cheerful display in March. All are welcome to come and plant some daffs in memory of a loved one. Donations towards the cost of the bulbs are welcome. Tea, coffee and cake available at the Bulb Cafe.

Looking ahead...

Saturday 3 December, Christmas Bazaar, 2-4.30pm

Sunday 4 December, Brass Band Concert

Friday 16 December, evening event in Church arranged by the Friends

Revd Giles Tulk

OCTOBER AT ORFORD METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 2 October 10.30am Angus Armstrong Smythe

Sunday 9 October PRISONS SUNDAY

10.30am Service lead locally

Sunday 16 October 10.30am Stephen Caley

Sunday 23 October 10.30am Rev Saul Tashzaushe HOLY COMMUNION* see note Sunday 30 October 10.30am Stephen Caley

* Note: Unfortunately, as these notes for the Village Voice are prepared we still await the arrival into this country of Rev Saul from Zimbabwe – it seems that immigration are holding back issuing his visa. He was expected late August for his 'Welcome Service' on 1 September. We continue to await his arrival!

You are very welcome to join with us – refreshments are served after every service. Children have their own activities in church staying for the whole of the service and often taking part.

CHAPEL TEA ROOM – open as usual every Monday and Wednesday, serving morning coffee, lunch, afternoon tea. A great way to relax and enjoy excellent food. There's much more too: Arts, crafts including woven items, cards etc.

CHILDREN IN NEED ABBA CONCERT performed by the children and Tea Room staff – Saturday 12 November at 2pm – tickets available – more details later.

Harvest Thanksgiving Service was held a week later than planned (from 18 September to the 25 September. Instead, on 18 September, a Commemorative Service was held for (the late) Queen Elizabeth II - a memorable service of hymns, prayers, readings and tribute to her Majesty. **Stephen Caley**

QUEEN ELIZABETH II, 1926-2022

It was with great sadness we learnt about the death of Queen Elizabeth II on 8 September. We mourn her loss and give thanks for her life.

Protocol upon the death of a King or Queen had been rather lost after 70 years but Royal ceremonial duties even reached us in this corner of Their Majesties' Kingdom. On 9 September the Union Jack on the Quay was lowered to half-mast. The only exception to this half-masting over the period of mourning is on the day of the Accession Council which was on 10 September, when His Majesty King Charles III was formally proclaimed the new monarch. The Union Flag and all other official flags had to be raised to full mast sometime between 9.00 and 10.30am on this day and remained at full mast until 1pm on Sunday 11 September, at which time the Union and official flags were returned to being flown at half-mast. The Union Flag on the Quay was then returned to full mast on 20 September at 8am.

We are all grateful for Queen Elizabeth II's long life of service and look forward to the reign of Charles III. God Save The King!

Anne Macro , Chairman, Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council

ORFORD SPORTS & RECREATION CLUB

Many thanks to all those members who boarded the coach to Cambridge, for the visit on Saturday 10 September. A good time was had by all, and judging by the comments, a similar event will be planned for next year. Special thanks to committee member Sam Davis, for his organisational skills, and tourist information (catering for all tastes).

The bike meet nights have drawn to a close, but have been a great success this year, so let's look forward to next season.

Events coming up...

- Saturday 1 October, Macmillan Coffee morning, 11am-2pm
- Saturday 15 October, live music from 'Haiden Grigor Band', 8pm
- Friday 21 October, Bingo night from 8pm

Club nights on Friday nights from 7pm, darts, pool, snooker, bar and chat. Come and give it a look.

Mark Smy, Secretary, 450358

WARM ROOMS: EASE THE SQUEEZE THIS WINTER

Over the last few months, local community organisations in Orford have been discussing a practical response to help the local community with the rising cost of living and particularly of fuel. Part of East Suffolk Council's 'Ease the Squeeze' programme is to develop a network of warm rooms – community spaces open in the winter. The aim is to bring the community together enabling them to save fuel at home, but also help the people to connect, share skills and prevent loneliness and isolation in the dark winter months.

Orford, Gedgrave and Sudbourne Hall Good Neighbour scheme and St Bartholomew' Church have combined forces, supported by New Orford Town Trust, to open a warm room in Bart's Hall this winter. This complements the Coffee & Chat warm room supported by Orford Sports & Recreation Club.

The Sports & Recreation Club is open on Mondays from 1pm to 3pm for hot drinks, cake and socialising. From Friday 7 October Bart's Hall will open on Fridays from 11am to 4pm with facilities to make hot drinks and toast. Soup will be available to eat in or take away over the lunch period. Jigsaws, games, papers and magazines will be available, and we hope to encourage some community crafting and making activity.

There will be no charge for using any of the facilities and this includes refreshments and transport to the warm rooms.

For further information you can contact the Good Neighbour Scheme 01394 450235. For information about Bart's Hall, or to volunteer contact Caroline Gill $01394\ 450302$

Caroline Gill

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING

Saturday 1 October, 11am-2pm at Orford Sports and Recreation Club. Free entry. Teas, cakes, tombola, second-hand books, guess the name

of the teddy and win a hamper. Come along and help support Macmillan Cancer Support charity.

Sharon Andrews, 01394 450834

THE ORFORD, SUDBOURNE & GEDGRAVE FLOWER SHOW

And there we go, another fantastic flower show over and done with. The weather smiled on us and the crowds came in, possibly a record attendance. The feedback from everyone has been great with the overwhelming sentiment being that we continue to put on a traditional village flower show and fête, and they are becoming very rare. It's always surprising how far people travel to attend and they do it year after year.

Of course we could not put on such a great show if it were not for the numerous volunteers. There are far too many to name individually but you, and more importantly we, know who you are...

- To the Committee who work tirelessly over months to get the show organised, enjoy your time off before we start again for the 2023 show.
- To the volunteers who help get everything ready on the Friday, man
 the gates and the stalls on the Saturday and the take it all down
 again on the Sunday.
- To all the Friends without whose generous donations the Show could not run.
- To the Orford General Store for getting up early to make the Friends reception lunch and to those whose served it in the marquee.
- To Greenwell Farm Estate for the loan of men and machines to help build the show and take it down again.
- To the Sports and Recreation Club for keeping us fed and watered.
- To our first aiders and local fire crew for keeping us safe, and finally,
- To the Orford Meat Shed for providing the very important bone for the dog races.

Apologies if I have missed anyone, but thank you all, it is very much appreciated.

It has always been the case that after deducting the costs of running the show and retaining some funds to help run next year's show, any surplus would be made available for local projects and good causes and there will be more on this in a couple of months' time. Please visit us at www.orfordflowershow.org and on social media #orfordflowershow to see and share photos from this year's show

Gary Wingrove, Chairman

DONATIONS TO THE FIRE FIGHTERS CHARITY

On behalf of the crew of Orford Fire Station I would like to thank all who kindly donated to our street collection held in the village and at the Flower Show on 27 August in aid of The Fire Fighters Charity. A total of £307.99 was collected. We would like to thank Orford General Store for continuing to have a collection on their counter, also for The Fire Fighters Charity. The tin was emptied and contained £70.05, thank you to all who donated there.

Neil Jacobs

2022 POPPY APPEAL

The 2022 Royal British Legion (RBL) Poppy Appeal will commence in the last week of October. Poppies and other RBL products and donation tins will be available at the shop, in the churches and pubs, and elsewhere. It is not intended at this stage to do house to house collections; these have not been conducted since 2019 owing to COVID 19 restrictions and I believe they are no longer popular, either with householders or volunteer collectors. However, if you feel motivated to assist with a static street collection, or help in other ways, please give me a call on 07783 994157 or email me at mikefinney118@hotmail.co.uk. Many thanks.

Mike Finney

ORFORD BONFIRE

Just a few things to note that are allowed and not allowed on this year's bonfire. Items allowed are things like garden waste and untreated timber. Items NOT allowed are things like sofas, fabrics, plastic, wood chippings, roofing felt, tyres, etc. Thank you.

Richard Mallett

ORFORD OPEN GARDENS 2022 HAILED A SUCCESS

Sunday 26 June was a bright, breezy day for Orford Open Gardens 2022. Around 250 people enjoyed visiting thirteen beautiful private gardens, some that had opened before and some that opened for the first time this year. Visitors were also able to discover Orford's guerrilla garden behind Bart's Hall, cool off with refreshments in church and browse at the plant sale kindly hosted at High House. The event raised £2,200 for the Friends of St. Bartholomew's Church, Orford charity.

The organisers extend warm thanks to the garden owners who worked hard to present their gardens in lovely condition, and everyone else involved in the arrangements for the day, whether artwork, publicity, baking cakes, working on the refreshments stall and lending bunting. We much appreciate your hard work in ensuring that the day was a success. Looking ahead to 2023, if you are interested in opening your garden for the first time next year, please do contact us on 0771 341 3494.

Libby Archer, Susie Bridges, Sally Walton, Open Gardens organisers

ORFORD TENNIS TOURNAMENTS 2022

Unlike last year, the weather was beautiful and sunny for the Ladies Doubles Tournament this year which took place on Tuesday 23 August. The winners were Susie Callaghan and Sheena Barrow.

There were six couples playing in the Mixed Doubles Tournament on the following afternoon, 24 August, and in beautiful weather which didn't include the usual horse flies that are attracted to nice warm bodies on the court. It was the usual fun event and the winners were Martin Fletcher and Susie Callaghan. Thanks to all the players for taking part.

We are planning to get the multi-court renovated next Spring, once we have raised the necessary funds, so hopefully the school children will be able to use it more, when they don't have cracks and holes to dodge. Season tickets now cost £75 which includes all members of the family and can be obtained from me. My email address is dianampaterson@btinternet.com

Diana Grayburn

ORFORD BUSINESS ASSOCIATION - INVITATION TO SAVE THE DATE

The re-launch of the Orford Business Association is well under way and it is hoped that many more local businesses will sign up to be members. The website created over ten years ago is being completely overhauled and migrated to a new contemporary platform. Content will be concise and easy to navigate with links to businesses' own websites. It will also be fully compatible with current world wide web technology including smartphones and devices.

For more information about the Association and what it can offer to your Business either contact Daphne Gardner (obatreasurer22@gmail.com) or come to the RIVERSIDE TEA ROOMS on Thursday 17 November at 7pm where we will be showcasing the new website and serving free drinks and nibbles on arrival.

ALL LOCAL BUSINESSES WELCOME

Ali Watson

SUDBOURNE HALL CRICKET CLUB

Firstly, the Sudbourne Hall Cricket Club dinner returns! This will take place at Orford Town Hall on Friday 28 October, 7 for 7.30pm. After a gap of social activity through COVID, it'll be a great event and a chance for the whole club and supporters to get together. Please contact either Nick Joel or Richard Bramley if you'd like to attend. £20 per person. nick.joel@me.com, RBramley@woodcockandson.co.uk

As the nights begin to draw in and the leaves start to fall, we reflect on a disappointing season on the pitch for 'the hall'. Relegation was confirmed midway through August and the team finished with 3 wins and 18 defeats with one game conceded. Disappointing, but I think we accepted that the league had strengthened with the addition of ambitious clubs like Bardwell (with an overseas professional) and Chappel and Wakes Colne.

With the squad we have, we will be competitive in Division 7 of the 2 Counties league next year. It is definitely a chance for a 'reset' within the club and as I speak, plans are starting to come together to reintroduce some youth cricket and broaden our horizons, more updates to follow through the winter months.

However, the season did have its high points with centuries from skipper Ed Robson (107 not out v Chappel) and Patrick Ritchie (107 v Earl Stonham). It was also very encouraging to see some highly credible performance from our younger players. (Arthur and Wilf Milligan, Daniel Peck, Robert Mark, Ollie Nisbet.)

On and off the pitch, we've recruited some good people this year and with a decent plan for 2023, we are all optimistic about what lies ahead. We hope we can put a solid structure of 'volunteers' together to underpin this great club and move it forward.

Andy Halliday

HELP PLEASE!

On visiting the grave of my late husband, David, in the churchyard recently, I noticed that someone has taken or moved something from in front of the flower urn. My three grandchildren painted a plastic dragonfly each and these were put on sticks at the front. We are very upset that these have gone as a lot of thought went into them. If anyone knows where they are or comes across them, please could someone give me a call. We would love to be able to return them to their rightful place.

Susan Worne, 450734

MICHAEL WATSON MEMORIAL SERVICE

A memorial service for the late Michael Watson of Chillesford Lodge (20.12.1926 - 09.06.2022) will be held in St. Bartholomew's Church, Orford at 2.30pm on Friday 21 October followed by refreshments in Orford Town Hall. All welcome.

George Watson

ORFORD COUNTRY MARKET

We are looking for some more producers to join us at the Country Market on a Saturday in the Town Hall. There are 200 Country Markets across England and Wales, run as co-operatives for the members. At Orford we sell home-made baked goods, preserves, garden-grown fruit and vegetables, plants, flowers, cakes, honey, eggs, locally caught fish, locally reared pork and lots of handmade crafts. All items sold are home-made, home-grown or hand-crafted by local producers. If you have made it, reared it, caught it, or grown it, you can sell it! If you think you would like to join us, please come to the Town Hall any Saturday between 9.30am and 1pm and talk to the market manager who will give you a tour and answer any questions you have. If you don't want to join come and give us a look anyway, you may be surprised what you can find.

Belinda Boast, Secretary

ORFORD AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB Our Next Event

Thursday 6 October, 7pm for drinks and social, 7.30pm talk: Matt Tanton-Brown 'Plants for the Dry Garden'

After a long summer break from talks, we thought it would be good to for members to have the chance to catch up and to meet some of our new members prior to the event. Matt is one of our long-standing speakers and always draws a crowd. No doubt more than ever when speaking on the topic closest to our hearts just now! He is well known in our local area as he lives here and has run several of the best nurseries very close by. He will be speaking to us about how to make the best choices for our gardens as the climate changes and how to deal with some of the trickier areas of them.

Lucy Skellorn - My Family and Other Irises

In September Lucy gave us a very enthusiastic talk about how she became interested in the irises her great-grandfather, Sir Michael Foster, bred and how she is now gathering them for her Plant Heritage Collection here in Suffolk. She also answered many questions about growing them in our area. She is a Research Assistant at Benton End which has recently been acquired by The Garden Museum and is being renovated and restored. This is where Cedric Morris bred his very special Benton irises. We have a date in 2023 to visit Benton End which is termed 'An artist's residence, an art school and a plantsman's paradise.'

Still to come in 2022:

Thursday 3 November, George Gillespie of George's Gorgeous Gardens Earsham Hall: Why are some people green-fingered and some not?' George will talk about our relationship with plants and illustrate it using house plants which will be for sale. He will also talk about propagation and growing of plants.

Thursday 1 December, AGM and Social Supper – always good fun! Do come and join us for this event at £5 on the door or join the Gardening Club for the rest of 2022 for £7.50.

Polly Sharkey (Chair), creativefutures98@btinternet.com, 01394 450959

ORFORD GENERAL STORE – AWARD NOMINATION

Once again, we are humbled and honoured to have been nominated in the category of Best Village Shop and Post Office in The Countryside Alliance Awards. As many of you are aware we were grateful winners of the award for the Eastern Region in 2019 after judging and honoured to be invited to attend The Champions Reception at the House of Lords. Voting is being completed slightly differently this year, and at this stage we will need as many nominations/kind words as possible, to then get us through to the overall final public vote and judging!

If at any time you have been pleased with the service you have received, support/assistance from our personnel, or just feel that the shop is an asset to our small community, please may we trouble you to take the time to vote for us upon The Countryside Alliance's website.

Our small team has been a tremendous support to the village during the last two years of the pandemic and has worked tirelessly to continue keeping the shop operational even in the most difficult of trading conditions, and therefore we would like to see them all rewarded and publicly acknowledged for their continuing hard work, support, enthusiasm and loyalty.

Please visit www.countryside-alliance.org/caawards to vote.

Sue Cox and Sue Snowdon

SANDLINGS ART GROUP

Unfortunately, we have recently lost a few members due to health reasons and would like to invite people of any age to join our friendly and sociable group, regardless of art experience. Beginners are always welcome, and we can give any help and advice that might be needed. We have a cabinet full of materials and equipment you are welcome to try before committing yourself.

We meet each Tuesday morning in Sudbourne Village Hall from 10am till 12.30pm with a fee of just £3 per session to include coffee and biscuits. There is a possibility of joint transport as we have members from a number of nearby villages.

Please call Jean on 01394 459459 for a chat to hear about the variety of things we do or email jean@buttonbarn.co.uk

Jean Button

OCTOBER UPDATE FROM THE PENINSULA PRACTICE

DAY	ALDERTON	ORFORD	ALDEBURGH	HOLLESLEY
Monday	8.00 to <i>14.30</i>	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to 18.30	13.30 to <i>17.30</i>
Tuesday	8.00 to 18.30	CLOSED	8.00 to 18.30	CLOSED
Wednesday	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to <i>13.00</i>	8.00 to 18.30	CLOSED
Thursday	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to <i>13.00</i>	8.00 to 18.30	CLOSED
Friday	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to <i>13.00</i>	8.00 to 18.30	CLOSED

STAFF TRAINING DATES

Alderton and Orford surgeries will be closed for staff training on Wednesday 12 October from 13.00. Aldeburgh surgery will be open for collecting paper prescriptions and booking future appointments. All calls will continue to be redirected to 111 for this afternoon.

This means that there will be no clinical staff available during this afternoon at any site.

When the surgery is closed please call NHS 111.

Flu and Covid vaccinations

Our flu vaccination clinics are starting on 4 October:

- Tuesday 4 October 2022 Orford Surgery
- Wednesday 12 October 2022 The Old Generator Station (previously known as Aldeburgh Community Centre)
- Thursday 20 October 2022 Hollesley Village Hall

You can start booking your vaccine from 12 September either online, or by phone to the surgery after 11am. Everyone aged 50 and over will be among those offered a covid-19 booster and a separate flu jab this winter, under plans to increase protection against respiratory illnesses this winter. There are plans to offer the free flu vaccine to additional groups and we will keep you posted with details as we receive them. We are expecting to be able to offer the covid vaccine for those eligible at the same time as the flu clinics and have requested delivery in time for this. Details will be updated at the practice, website and social media as soon as we know more details.

Current eligibility for a covid vaccine includes:

- all adults aged 50 and over (starting with the over 75s);
- those aged 5-49 in a clinical risk group, including pregnant women;
- those aged 5-49 who are household contacts of people with immunosuppression;
- those aged 16-49 years who are carers;
- residents in a care home for older adults and staff working in a care home for older adults;
- frontline health and social care workers.

www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk or 01394 411641 https://www.facebook.com/ThePeninsulaPracticeGPSurgery/



Orford Warm Rooms

Fridays at Bart's Hall

Starting on 7^{th} October, Bart's Hall will be open every Friday from 11am to 4pm.

Tea, coffee and toast will be available all day and soup and rolls from 12am to 2pm. Takeaway soup will be provided too, if possible, bring your own mug or bowl.

Everyone, including children and dogs are welcome.

Can you repair and alter clothes? Can you organise craft activities? Please let us know and we'll spread the word. Bring anything you want to share with others - newspapers, books, games, cards. This is a space for the community to come together, share skills and have fun during the colder weather.

Mondays at Orford Sports & Recreation Club

Every Monday apart from Bank Holidays, Orford Sports and Recreation Club holds Community Coffee & Chat from 1pm to 3pm. Tea, coffee and cake provided. Wi-fi available.

Please ring us to arrange transport. There is no charge for transport or visiting a warm room.

Orford, Gedgrave & Sudbourne Hall Good Neighbour Scheme, 01394 450235



01394 450235

- Friendship and companionship
- Collection of medication
- Shopping
- Dog walking / feeding pets
- Form filling and help with technology
- One-off garden tidy
- Minor household repairs
- A healthy meal
- Transport to and from hospital and GP appointments
- Provision of a personal care alarm and key safe, supported by the Orford & District CIO
- A Community Larder located in the entrance to the King's Head car park
- Weekly trip to Woodbridge (£2 charge)
- Orford Warm Rooms (see separate notice)
- Support for anyone who is impacted by a scam
- Other activities as requested and agreed